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-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
California-Nevada Annual Conference
                      Bishop: Minerva G. Carcaño  The United Methodist Church
                     District Superintendent: Blake Busick
March 15, 2020
Ralph Davis, SPRC Chairperson

Eureka United Methodist Church

Dear Sisters and Brothers of Eureka United Methodist Church,
I greet you in the name of Jesus and pray that God’s grace and peace fills you this day.  I am writing to announce that after consultation with your Staff Parish Relations Committee and prayerful discernment with the Cabinet, Bishop Minerva Carcaño intends to appoint Rebecca Irelan as your next pastor, effective July 1, 2020.  
For the past nine years Rebecca has been the Senior Pastor at Willow Glen United Methodist Church in San Jose, California.  Prior to her effective and fruitful ministry in the South Bay, Rebecca served the Novato and Santa Cruz churches in our Annual Conference.  She has a Ph.D. in Systematic and Philosophical Theology from the Graduate Theological Union in Berkeley; a Master of Divinity from Duke and a Bachelor of Arts from Boston University.  The members of the Staff Parish Relations Committee have copies of her resume if you would like to know more about her background and experience.
Rebecca is married to Hank and they have a daughter who is a Sophomore at UC Davis. I know they will be warmly received into your congregation.  Please pray for Rebecca and Hank as they prepare to join you in July.
Pastor Kathryn will be working with Pastor Rebecca for a smooth transition.  I am grateful for your prayers and the work of the SPRC during this time of discernment.  Continue to hold Kathryn and Rob in your prayers as they complete their ministry in Eureka and prepare for what lies ahead.
Let us journey onward as we follow Jesus and extend God’s love to all.
Grace and Peace,
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Rev. Dr. Blake E. Busick
District Superintendent

Great Northern District
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